
 

THE CORPORATION OF THE 
TOWN OF ERIN 

CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT

MUNICIPAL WATER SUPPLY SYSTEM

NOTICE OF COMPLETION

The Corporation of the Town of Erin has completed their review of the issues related to the
proposed improvement of the Hillsburgh Municipal Water System.

As part of on-going improvements to the Hillsburgh Municipal Water System, it is the Town of Erin’s
intention to improve system performance. The improvements are intended to ensure that both
domestic and fire flow service can continue uninterrupted if either of the municipal wells are off-line.

Based on a review of alternatives, it has been recommended that a booster pumping station, along
with a transmission main, be constructed between the upper and lower pressure zones of the
Hillsburgh water system. This facility would allow refilling of the water storage facility in the upper
pressure zone from the existing municipal well in the lower zone while maintaining system pressure
in both zones. The Town of Erin has adopted this option, and subject to comments received as a
result of this Notice and the receipt of the necessary approvals, intends to proceed with the final
design and construction of the project in the Fall of 2008.

The project is being planned under Schedule B of the Municipal Class Environmental
Assessment. If concerns arise regarding this project which cannot be resolved in discussion with
the municipality, a person or party may request that the Minister of the Environment make an order
for the project to comply with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part
II Order), which addresses individual environment assessments.  Requests must be received by
the Minister at the address below within 30 calendar days of this Notice.  A copy of the request
must also be sent to the Town Manager.  If there is no “request” received by May 2, 2008 , the new
booster pumping station will proceed to design and construction as presented in the Assessment.

Background information regarding this project is available for viewing at the Town of Erin Municipal
Offices, 5684 Wellington Road 24, R.R.#2, Hillsburgh.  For further information on the project,
please contact Frank Smedley, Water Department Superintendent, Town of Erin, 5684 Wellington
Road 24, R.R.#2, Hillsburgh, Ontario, NOB 1ZO.  Telephone: (519) 855-4407 Ext 253; Fax: (519)
855-4821. 

This Notice first issued April 2, 2008.
Lisa Hass
Town Manager
5684 Wellington Road 24,
R.R.#2, Hillsburgh, Ontario,
NOB 1ZO.
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